# Biography – C (Patchogue, NY)

#### Calahan, Sr. Virginia Therese, d. 1985

• "Sister Virginia Calahan, St. Joseph Dean Dies." *Long Island Advance*, October 10, 1985: [n.p.]

#### Canfield Family

• [Printout from Index to Birth, Marriage, and Death Announcements in the Long Island Advance Index]

#### Canfield, James A.

• Ryan, Joan. *The Editor and His Paper: James A. Canfield and the* Patchogue *Advance, 1892-1924: An Independent Study Project Submitted to the Faculty of the Palmer School of Library and Information Science.* Brookville, NY: Long Island University. Palmer School of Library and Information Science, 1991. 43 p.

## Carman, Arrington

• Carman, Arrington. "Patchogue in Prospective." [Patchogue, NY: The Author, (1920's)]. – Gift to the Library of Elizabeth Overton Bryan

## Carman, George F., 1827-1891

- Abraham Lincoln's Commission of George F. Carman, as Collector of Taxes, 1<sup>st</sup> District of New York, August 22, 1862 [captioned image].
- "Commission Signed by Lincoln Recalls Career of G.F. Carman." *Argus*, [n.d.: n.p.].
- "George F. Carman." *In Portrait and Biographical Record of Suffolk County*, (*Long Island*) *New York*. New York; Chicago: Chapman Publishing Co., 1896: 269-273.
- Dare, H. Craig. "About George Carman." Jaycox and Carman" (Rich Memories of Old Days and How This Village Grew). *Patchogue Advance*, Fiftieth Anniversary Edition. [n.d.: n.p.].
- Dare, H. Craig. Jaycox and Carman" (Rich Memories of Old Days and How This Village Grew). *Patchogue Advance*, Fiftieth Anniversary Edition. [n.d.: n.p.].

#### Carrabus, Dominick

• "Man of the Year." Long Island Advance, January 30, 1986: p. 3.

#### Case, David W.

- 7<sup>th</sup> of October 1826: A Clearance from Military Duty [discharge from the NYS Militia]
- 1<sup>st</sup> October 1846: Rental of Patchogue Office for the Local Chapter of the International Order of Odd Fellows [indenture]
- Feby 12, 1855: Request, by G. Miller & Tuthill, Attorneys at Law, to Prosecute Y. G. Miller and J.K. Wiggs for Violation of the State excise law.

#### Cee, Gary

- Cee, Gary. *Classic Rock*. Michael Friedman Publishing Forum, 1999. on order for LI Ref. Collection
- "O Say Can You Cee?: He's a Patchoguer, Too." *Main Street Press*, February 28, 1990: pp., 1, 6.

## Chapel, Dr. [?] (physician; member, Patchogue Library Association board, 1883)

• "Doctor Chapel of Patchogue, partner with Dr. Preston" [photo]. Patchogue, NY: Jenkins & Hunt, [n.d.]

## Chaskin, David [screenwriter; Nightmare on Elm Street, Part 2; actor]

- "David Chaskin." IMDb: Internet Movie Data Base
- LaMonica, Barbara. "Nightmare' fills Patchogue Writer's Fantasy" (Leisure and Lifestyles). *Long Island Advance*, November 7, 1985: p. 15.

## Chichester, Capt. Daniel, 1816-1865

• [See under entry for "George L. Chichester."] Portrait and Biographical Record of Suffolk County, (Long Island) New York. New York: Chapman, 1896: p. 547. – embedded biography

## Chichester, George L., 1852-[?]

• "George L. Chichester."] Portrait and Biographical Record of Suffolk County, (Long Island) New York. New York: Chapman, 1896: p. 547-548.

#### Chiuchiolo, Alfred

 Chiuchiolo Honor is Set: Hospital Fund-Raiser." Suffolk Life Newspapers, September 23, 1992: 3B. – Italian-American Service Club of Brookhaven's Man of the Year for 1992

#### Chiuchiolo, Dominick, 1916-2000

• Luo, Michael. "Dominick Chiuchiolo, Ex-Patchogue Chief of Police." *Newsday*, April 1, 2000: p. A28.

### Chiuchiolo, Michael A., 1923-1994

- "Michael Chuichiolo, Owner of Mike's Clam Bar" (Obituaries). *Long Island Advance*, June 30, 1994: p. 16.
- "Mike Chiuchiolo. Popular Patchogue Merchant" (Obituaries). *Long Island Advance*, December 3, 1992: p. 12.

#### "Crisette Michele" [stage name of Grammy winner, Crisette Michele Payne], 1982-

- Chrisette Michelle (Wikipedia)
- Chrisette Michele: Biography (Yahoo! Music)
- Chrisettemichele.com
- "Crisette Payne." Patchogue-Medford High School. *The Record: 1999* [yearbook]: p. 87 [photo].

- "Chrisette Payne." Patchogue-Medford High School. *The Record:* 2000 [yearbook]: p. 53 [photo]; Bible Club: p. 179 [group photo]
- "Sounds Sweep." *Newsday*, February 9, 2009: p. A7.
- Thisischrisettemichele.com

### Clendennen, William (Bill) Richard, 1935-1994

• Molloy, Kevin. "Oct. 22 Memorial to Honor William Clendennen" [obit.]. *Long Island Advance*, October 6, 1994: p. 23.

# Colton, ("Fast") Eddie

- Costanza, Frank S. "'Godspeed' to Fast Eddie: A Quiet Tragedy in Patchogue Village." *Long island Advance*, July 10, 1997: p. 3. Photo.
- Rau, Jordan. "Eddie Colton's Sobering Death." Newsday, July 24, 1994: B4.

#### Conklin, Albert ("Toad"), 1897-1994

- Logan, Francis "Bucko". "Talking with Patchogue's Last WWI Vet." *Long Island Advance*, December 19, 1991: p. 10.
- O'Neill, Kevin. "Albert 'Toad' Conklin, Former Patchogue Trustee" (Obitiaries). *Long Island Advance*, July 28, 1994: p. 18.

# Conklin, Howard S., d. 1925 [stationer, pharmacist, news correspondent]

• "Howard S. Conklin" (Obituary Notes). *New York Times*, October 15, 1925: p. 23 C5.

#### Conklin, Smith W.

- "Dr. Jeliffe Testifies that Detective was Insane When He Shot Conklin." [*Brooklyn Eagle*, n.d.: n.p.]
- "Jury Shows Mercy Toward Smith Conklin's Slayer: Justice Young Sentences Him to Not Less than 10 Nor More than 20 Years in Prison." [*Brooklyn Eagle*; n.d.: n.p.]
- "Slander Suit Falls Flat: Jury Decides that marvin Scheibler was Not Damaged: William Wright Indicted for the Murder of Smith W. Conklin No Indictment Against State Policemen –Sheriff also Exonerated." *Suffolk County News*, February 7, 1919: p. 1.
- "Smith Conklin Shot: Rich Patchoguer Killed in His Office by William Wright; Quarrel Over Real Estate; Wright then Turned the Revolver on His Own Head but Bungled His Attempt to Commit Suicide – Held for Grand Jury on Murder Charge." Suffolk County News, January 13, 1919: p. 1.
- "Smith W. Conklin, President, 1896-1902" [captioned photo]. Presidents of the Union Savings Bank [Patchogue, NY: The Bank?, n.d.]
- "Smith W. Conklin Shot and Killed: Murdered in His Office by William W. Wright: Tragedy Occurred About 2 O'Clock Wednesday Afternoon Wright Shoots Self, But Will Recover." [*Brooklyn Eagle*?; n.d. (ca. January 13, 1919): n.p.]

• "Wright Gets from Ten to 20 Years: Convicted Slayer of Smith W. Conklin Granted Delay to Settle Business." [*Brooklyn Eagle*, n.d.: n.p.]

### Conkling, William C.

• "Shoemaker's Book 101 Years Old: Gives Numerous Intimate Points." *Patchogue Advance*, April 29, 1930: pp. 1,3.

## Conlon, Skip

• Molloy, Kevin. "Conlon Named New Director of Patchogue C of C." *Long Island Advance*, November 11, 1993: p. 7.

## Connolly, Kevin (actor)

- "Beau Bashes Nicky Disser." *Newsday*, August 3, 2006: p. A13.
- "Hollywood Hustle: The 'Entourage' Amigos are Back for More Bonding and m[?]ding and Maybe Riding the Buzz into a Hit Series." [Newsday,] [n.d.]: p. C17.
- "Kevin Connolly: The Entourage Star Gets the Spotlight." *Hamptons*, 29(4) June 15-21, 2007: [front cover], 88-[91].
- Patchogue-Medford High School. *Record: 1991.* [Patchogue, NY: The School, 1991: n.p.]
- Patchogue-Medford High School. "...More of Homecoming." *Record: 1992*. [Patchogue, NY: The School, 1992:] p. 7.
- Patchogue-Medford High School. "Junior Prom." *Record: 1992.* [Patchogue, NY: The School, 1992:] p. 13.
- Patchogue-Medford High School. "[Student portrait photo.]." *Record: 1992.* [Patchogue, NY: The School, 1992:] p. 69.
- Patchogue-Medford High School. "DECA." *Record: 1992.* [Patchogue, NY: The School, 1992:] p. 151.
- Patchogue-Medford High School. "Most Likely to be Famous." *Record:* [year?]. [Patchogue, NY: The School, ?:] n.p.

#### Conserva, Philip (WW II & Korean War pilot)

• "Captain Conserva, Pilot in Two Wars, Killed in Jet Crash" [obit.] *Patchogue Advance*, February 12, 1953: p. 1.

# Cope, Richard (lecturer, 2<sup>nd</sup> longest-lived heart transplant patient)

• Moreno, Sylvia. "An End to a Death-Defying Life" [obit.] *Newsday*, December 9, 1980: pp. 7, 21.

# Cotto, Antonio, 1938-

• "Profile: Tony Cotto." COQUI, December-January 1978-1979: pp. 26-27.

Craven, John Joseph, 1822-1893 (inventor, author, high-ranking Civil War medical officer)

• Arthur, Robert. *History of Fort Monroe*. [s.l.: ?], 1930.

- Bolling, Parke. "A Marker to Jefferson Davis' Physician." Richmond Times-Dispatch, May 7, 1939. <a href="http://richmondthenandnow.com/Newspaper-Articles/John-J-Craven.html">http://richmondthenandnow.com/Newspaper-Articles/John-J-Craven.html</a>
- Bradley, Chester D. "Le Docteur Craven et la vie de prison de Jefferson Davis." *Bulletin et Memoires de la Societe Internationale d'Histoire de la Medicine*, I (1954): pp. 58-64.
- Bradley, Chester D. "Dr. Craven and the Captivity of Jefferson Davis at Fort Monroe." *Virginia Medical Monthly*, v. 83 (May 1956): pp. 197-199.
- Bradley, Chester D. "Dr. Craven and the Prison Life of Jefferson Davis." *Virginia Magazine of History and Biography*, 62(January 1954): pp. 50-94.
- Bradley, Chester D. "Dr. John J. Craven, Physician to Jefferson Davis." *Virginia Magazine of History and Biography*,78 (August 1951): pp. 433-437.
- Concept and Organization of Civil War Medical Support (Chapter 2). [source not indicated]
- Craven Army Health Clinic [decommissioned and closed, 2010]. http://www.monroe.army.mil/Monroe/sites/installation/health.aspx
- "Craven, John J." *Biographical Encyclopedia of New Jersey*. Philadelphia: Galaxy Publishing Co., 1877: pp. 537-539.
- Craven, John Joseph. "Fiction Distorting Fact.": The Prison Life, Annotated by Jefferson Davis. Macon, GA: Mercer University Press, 1987.
- Craven, John Joseph. *Prison Life of Jefferson Davis: Embracing Details and Incidents in His Captivity, Particulars Concerning His Health and Habits, Together with Many Conversations on Topics of Great Public Interest.* New York: Carleton Press, 1866.
- "Craven, John Joseph." *National Cyclopedia of American Biography*, v. 23. New York: James T. White & Co., 1933: pp. 60-61.
- War of the Rebellion: A Compilation of the Official Records of the Union and Confederate Armies. Washington, DC: Government Printing Office, 1880-1901.
  - Series I: v. 6: p. 166; v. 28: p. 10; v. 35: pp. 79; v. 36: [n.p.]; v. 51: p. 1186; Series II: v. 7: p. 493;
- Davis, Varina [Howell], 1826-1906. "Letter to General Henry Warner Birge, 1865 June" [1 item]. Savannah, GA: Georgia Historical Society. Georgia Archives and Manuscripts Automated Project. Control #: GAHV95-A109.
- "From Fortress Monroe. Jeff. Davis Changes His Quarters His Removal to Carrol Hall Dampness of Casemates Description of His New Residence Solution of the Corpse Mystery." *Brooklyn Eagle*, September 9, 1865: p. 3.
- "Craven, John Jos MD." *Town of Brookhaven: Historian's Alpha List* [cemetery register]: p. 37.
- Heitman, Fransic B. "Historical Register and Dictionary of the United States Army. Washington, DC: U.S. G.P.O., 1903: p. 336.
- Hanchett, William. "Reconstruction and the Rehabilitation of Jefferson Davis: Charles G. Halpine's Prison Life." *Journal of American History*, 56(2) September 1969: pp. 280-289.
- "Jeff. Davis in Prison. The Way He is Treated." *Brooklyn Eagle*, July 15, 1865: p. 3.

- "John Joseph Craven, M.D." *In Portrait and Biographical Register of Suffolk County, (Long Island) N.Y.* New York: Chapman Publishing Co., 1896: pp. 1024-1026.
- "John Joseph Craven, Surgeon, 1<sup>st</sup> NJ Militia (Civil War Surgeons' Memorial) http://www.civilwarsurgeonsmemorial.org/biographies/nj\_biographies/c/john\_craven.htm
- Kimberly, J.B. *Fortress Monrie*. New York: Albertype Co., 1895.
- New Jersey Historical Society. Manuscript Collection. [John Joseph Craven.] MG#: 1005. Box 1. Folder 1.
- Rothenberg, Mark. From Association to Public Library, 1883 to 1900: The Pre-History of Patchogue-Medford Library (PML History in Summary Form, Part I)
- "T." "The Flame is Out That Burned Low in the Mould Dr. J.J. Craven's Active Life Ends in Peaceful Sleep" [obit.]. *Patchogue Advance*, February 18, 1893: p. 1.
- U.S. Library of Congress. Manuscripts Division. *Papers of John Joseph Craven*, *1849-1939*. [75 items, 2 containers.] Control #: DCLCMM7317160-A.
- U.S. Patent No. 111,910, February 21, 1871, for Treating Blood for the Manufacture of Fertilizers and Ammoniacal Salts, Issued to John J. Craven. Washington DC: U.S. Patent Office, 1871.
- U.S. Patent No. 131,429, September 17, 1872, for Rendering and Drying Apparatus in the Treatment of Animal Matter, Issued to John J. Craven. Washington DC: U.S. Patent Office, 1872.
- U.S. Patent No.175,939, April 11, 1876, for Refrigerating Chamber, Issued to John J. Craven. Washington DC: U.S. Patent Office, 1876.
- Wade, Anette. "The Casemate Museum (Historical Site Visit Report, for ENG 241, Dr. Thomas L. Long)
  http://community.tncc.edu/faculty/longt/Am\_Lit\_historical\_site.htm

Culhane, Margaret (New York Conference of Nurse Practitioners. 1994 Nurse Practitioner

of the Year)

• Vestal, Joy. "Margaret Culhane" (Newsmaker). *Newsday*, December 29, 1994: p. A22.

Cushing, Robert (fireman; Van Guard Hose Co.)

• "Firemen Guard of Honor at Cushing Funeral" [obit.]. *Long Island Advance*, July 14, 1988: pp. 1, 4.